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PARKS & RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, February 4th, 2013 @ 6:30 PM 

 

I. Members in attendance include: William Francis, Barbara Stronczer and Jay Shuffield. 

Guests present include: Anthony Rivieccio, Sheila Sanchez, Tannise Palmer, George Diaz 

and Doug Condit    

              

II. There was a discussion with Parks about snow removal. Parks was asked to make sure 

that entrances to the parks were cleared of snow and salted (stairway by the Keepers 

House at the Oval) 

 

III. Construction on the Recreation Center at the Oval should be completed by March. An 

opening date will be announced once work is completed 

 

IV. Construction on the lighting at the World One Monument and the Aqueduct Ave 

renovation will begin in the spring 

 

V. The renovation of the northern half to the tennis court was changed by the Parks Dept. 

to a complete removal of the courts. Both the Parks Department and the Councilman's 

office have expressed agreement on this issue 

 

VI. The committee agreed to send a letter of thanks to Councilman Koppell for the monies 

given to projects in the CB 7 area 

 

VII. Meeting adjourned 

 
 


